
             

 

 
District 21 Placer County General Service held our monthly business meeting on April 23, 2024 with 
approximately 20 GSRs, Officers and appointed Chairs in attendance.  We had a GSR Panel commenting 
on their learnings and fellowship from the Pre-Conference Assembly. There were 16 attendees from 
District 21, including 4 GSRs on scholarship whose groups could not otherwise afford to send them. The 
GSRs were especially impressed with the depth and breadth of reporting on Conference Agenda items. 
They also liked the playing card games, the Sunday AA meeting and the “Founders’ Writings” 
discussion. 

Three GSRs requested and have been approved for scholarships for the Post-Conference Assembly. The 
group discussed a proposal to send 3 additional Officers/Committee Chairs to the remaining 2024 
Assemblies (all other Officers and Committee Chairs are either funded or are also GSRs). It was the 
sense of the room that this should not be done at this time until we ensure that finances would permit 
this expenditure. The group agreed to revisit this idea after 2nd quarter financials are in. 

GSRs got a copy of the information regarding a request to move forward on relocating the Archives. 
They understand to inquire with their groups about this and that they will be voting on a motion at the 
Post-Conference Assembly.  

Our “Spotlight on Service” for April was H&I. Marilyn C., District H&I Rep, reported on H&I programs 
and the upcoming first-ever joint Northern/Southern CA H&I conference on May 3-5. She passed out a 
“help wanted” sheet for GSRs to talk about at their meetings and informed us about a new program 
that helps prison inmates get sponsors. Our PICPC Chair reported on progress in rejuvenating this 
function and is organizing a table and AA meetings for the two-day Placer Veteran’s “Stand Down” in 
May.  

We briefly discussed the Northern CA Accessibilities Committee dissolution letter, and GSRs will spread 
the word that there are more discussions to come on this issue. As DCM (and a Grapevine Rep for 
Rocklin Fellowship), I asked GSRs to find out if their groups have a GV/LaV Rep and to let them know 
about the Area GV meeting on the last Wednesday of each month on Zoom. 
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